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Public Health Advisory Board Dental Committee Minutes for April 8, 2021
Virtual meeting via Microsoft Teams 
Present: 
	Brenda Meamber
	NVIH
	Nancy Stratton
	Community Member

	Laura Rosas
	TC Dept Social Services
	Omar Saldivar  
	PHAB Member, NCCDI

	Lalani Ratnayake   X
	Oral Health Consultant
	Stacey Wobbe
	Greenville Rancheria

	Mary Jacobson    X
	TC Public Health
	Sonia Martinez   
	TC Public Health

	Michelle Schmidt  
	TC Public Health
	Karla Damian Vazquez   X
	TC Public Health

	Teresa Castro de Altamirano 
	NCCDI
	Jean Shackleford   
	CSU, Chico

	Martin Gonzalez Nieto   X
	Medi-Cal Dental 
	Michelle Callaghan 
	3M

	Heidi Mendenhall  
	First 5 Tehama
	Michelle Brucklacher 
	Medi-Cal Dental

	
	
	Sean Agy
	Rolling Hills Clinic

	
	
	
	


	Subject
	Discussion
	Action

	Welcome/Announcements
	Mary opened the meeting at 12:05 and introductions were made.
	

	Review/Approval of

minutes 
	Minutes for March 11, 2021 were reviewed. Lalani moved to approve, Martin seconded. All in favor. No opposed.
	Minutes approved for 3/11/2021.

	Public Comment
General Announcements
	No public present.

Public Health is celebrating – National Public Health Week. This year’s slogan is “Building Bridges to Better Health.” Due to COVID this year TCPH was unable to do outreach with the community. TCPH is currently still conducting COVID vaccine clinics in Red Bluff through the RB Community Center. 
	

	Progress & Planning

	A) CA Dept PH – Oral Health Program Grant: Committee is currently working on submitting a grant for Children’s Dental Disease Prevention Program Opportunity. Tehama Co will utilize the grant funds to purchase portable dental equipment for dental professionals to go out to the schools to provide dental sealants and dental care. Grant is due on April 21, 2021. Lalani has been reaching out to dental equipment companies and getting estimates. Mary has been working with the schools to get numbers of children attending and to look at the number of students eligible for “Free and Reduced Price Meals”. Lalani shared that they are reaching out to the Indian Health Service Dental Clinics and other dental clinics regarding this opportunity, and they are excited to hopefully partner with the Local Oral Health Program (LOHP). If the grant is awarded, they hope to start this project in October 2021. 
B) Kindergarten Oral Health Assessments: By state law, all children entering Kindergarten need to have an oral health assessment done. The LOHP is working with NVIH and school nurses to help achieve this. The NVIH clinic has been given toothbrush kits and oral health educational materials to help educate and provide kits for the children. 

The TCPH Health Beginnings Program had over 60 children in their program this past year provided with oral health education, supplies and guidance. Oral health being an objective with the parents. The home visitors started their oral health training in the 1st year of the grant. 

C) PHAB satisfaction survey: Mary & Lalani thanked committee for taking the survey. Satisfaction survey is sent out annually to the committee members. They have received 9 responses. Lalani shared the data with the members. They addressed questions and concerns that the committee members had. 

D) Virtual Dentistry: No new report. 

E) Dental Clinics: April is National Oral Cancer month. On April 29th there will be a Lunch N Learn virtually for HPV and Oral Cancer. The LOHP teamed up with the Tobacco program youth group to present oral cancer, HPV and tobacco education via a Power Point Presentation at their Zoom meeting. It was a fun and inquisitive group to work with. 

F) Medi Cal Dental: Smile California website is now in multiple languages. They can co-team and help the committee, if any group needs help navigating the website. A member bulletin is sent out monthly with updates to the Medi Cal program. Mary shares the bulletin with other members and school nurses. Martin explained that it is possible to co-brand flyer material with Smile California. It would need to get approval from the State first. After the approval, a PDF file can be sent to the committee for printing.
G) Outreach events: The LOPH program will be providing dental and tobacco education at Greenville Rancheria Drive-Thru Health Fair on May 22nd. Project Lift has been rescheduled for November 2021. The LOHP teams up with Project LIFT to provide toothbrushes, oral health screenings, educational materials and a Dental Provider List.. 

H) Funding opportunities: There is no new report. 
	

	Partner updates
	No new reports
	

	Other Business
	No report
	

	Adjournment
Next meeting date
	1PM
Thursday, May 13, 2021
	


Minutes taken by:  Sonia Martinez
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